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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 10, 2014
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans
1.
PRESENT:  Tim Abrahams, Irene Austin, Louise Chick, David Dickson, Maureen Huckle, Judy Jacques, Katharine Mears (Chair), Philip Nixon, Mir Shafi, Peter Smith  (Secretary), Hilary Tyrrell, Penny Williams.
Apologies for Absence: Dakheel Alqahtani. Shrooq Alqahtani, Mike Bennett, Sue Grieve, Debbie Maya, Karla Siswick,  
2         FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
At the market stall and street collection in St Albans on November 22 we collected £376.30.
Additional donations amounted to £45, making a total of £411.30, less than last year, but still a very useful sum. Thanks to all who took part, setting up or manning the stall or collecting or counting the proceeds. We have given £1,800 to AIUK this year and should be able to give more early in the New Year. We have dates for our 2 regular collections in 2015: at the Quadrant on Saturday April 25th; and at St Albans market on Saturday November 21 (with stall). The Group has put aside £200 to help with the expenses of any Group member who would like to attend the AIUK Annual Conference and AGM, to be shared if there is more than one. Penny asks for orders in January for the delicious marmalade she makes to raise additional funds for Amnesty. She needs to know what demand there is for it.
3          CAMPAIGNS:

CASA: Peter introduced 3 actions, 1 for Mexico, 2 for Honduras:

Mexico: We write to the Mexican authorities again about the enforced disappearance on September 26, 2014 of 43 college students in Iguala. Their whereabouts are unknown, although

a criminal gang has said it killed them and burnt their bodies, after the police handed them over to them. Not all families of the students accept this and they still hope the students will be found alive. On November 20 thousands demonstrated in Mexico City on behalf of the students and 11 demonstrators were arrested. In the same letter we appeal for due process, a fair trial and reasonable contact with lawyers and relatives for them. As well as a letter, we signed a petition

about the students to the Mexican President. 
Honduras: We write about the murder on November 11 of Juan Ángel López Miralda, a campesino leader and until recently a member of the Unified Peasant Movement of Agúan (MUCA). We believe that the safety of his family and other leaders may be at risk and ask for protection for them as well as prompt and independent investigation of the killing.
Honduras: We write in concern for the safety of award-winning journalist Dina Meza, who has faced increasing harassment and intimidation as a result of her important human rights related work. We ask for investigation of these threats and the protection of her and her family.
[This action was brought to the November meeting but by mistake was not signed]

El Salvador: An action for El Salvador formed the December Monthly Action. Please see later in these minutes.

Former Soviet Union:
2 actions were introduced on behalf of Debbie:

Ukraine: Aleksandr Minchenok disappeared on July 21 after being 'arrested' by pro-Kiev forces while travelling with his grandmother in eastern Ukraine. His parents, who have not heard from him since July, fear for his life. We ask the Ukrainian authorities to establish immediately Aleksandr's fate and whereabouts and ensure his safety.

Uzbekistan: We write to express our deep concern about the sentencing of Mirsobir Khamidkariev to 8 years imprisonment on extremism charges, following an unfair trial.
There are credible allegations that he was tortured in detention in Tashkent, Uzbekistan.

We ask for investigation of the allegations of torture and that any police officer or state actor

found responsible be brought to justice.

Stop Torture

Louise (Chick) introduced a petition to our MEPs urging the European Union to close loopholes in regulations which allow people to profit from torture. The EU is currently reviewing its legislation in this area, and this is an opportune moment. The petition asks the EU to take all necessary steps to ensure that torture equipment cannot be brought, sold or advertised within its borders or by its citizens. 

Israel/Occupied Palestinian Territories
Hilary introduced 3 actions:

.... We signed postcards supporting the Campaign Against the Arms Trade call for a two-way arms embargo (sales and purchases) on Israel.
....  We signed a letter to Anne Main, asking her to request the FCO to urge the Israelis to allow the UN Commission of Enquiry full access to Gaza after the recent military operations there. Some of these targeted inhabited multi-storey family homes and featured in AI's report 'Under the Rubble.'
....We signed a message to send to Uriel Ferrera, a 19-year old conscientious objector, who has just finished his 10th period of imprisonment in Israel for refusing the military draft.

Monthly Urgent Action: Brazil: We write in concern for Davi Fiuza, a 16-year old teenager,
who was disappeared on October 24 during a police operation in Salvador City, Bahia State.

His mother, Rute Silva Santos, has been receiving threats since publicly demanding information on her son's whereabouts. We ask for investigation of disappearance and threats.

Monthly Action: El Salvador: A letter and petition to the President were available for signature, demanding an end to the total ban on abortion in El Salvador. We also object to discrimination against women in El Salvador society.
4.         REMINDERS OF FORTHCOMING MEETINGS (details of which have been circulated):
....Day on new activist project: Refugee, Asylum Seeker and Migrant Rights in the UK.

at AIUK HQ, the Human Rights Action Centre, in London, on Saturday January 17.

....AIUK South Midlands Regional Conference [our Region] in Buckingham on Saturday January 31. Irene and Peter are planning to go.
....  AIUK National Conference and AGM at Warwick University. Saturday 18-Sunday 19  April. Booking has started. £200 has been set aside in Group funds to assist in the expenses of any Group members who want to go. There are concessionary rates in some circumstances.

5.      THE JOB OF SECRETARY

Peter is stepping down as secretary. He outlined the job and it was suggested he email the details round the Group. This was done on January 2. Please consider whether you would like to volunteer.

6.      MISCELLANEOUS:

....Guest speakers:
·  Hannah Slater, AIUK Syria Country Coordinator, has agreed to come to talk to us
at our February 2015 meeting (Feb 11) 

· Jackie Seaton is going to ask a contact to speak about Bhopal.
· Penny has a contact who might speak to us about modern day slavery, once the Bhopal

meeting date is fixed.

.... Irene has been to a training day as an Amnesty speaker, which she found very helpful.

She will also be attending a training day as a school speaker, which is her particular interest.

She will contact Reg Pyne of the Welwyn Group, who has much experience of this. Congratulations to her on this valuable outreach.
....Katharine attended a meeting of the St Albans Soroptimists, at which a talk was given about work in Afghanistan. Could we host a guest speaker about that country?

.... Some initial thoughts were expressed about our next event with the Law School. We could invite Actors for Human Rights again: the students might like that. Hopefully we can work with the Herts University Amnesty Group, through the Students' Union? And with the Welwyn Group?

Christmas nibbles were consumed during the social chat that concludes our Christmas meeting.
Happy New Year to everyone!
7.     Next meeting: Wednesday January 14th at 8 pm at the Friends' Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans, AL1 3UD. 
